
Diary Dates 

For Parents  

 

Coming Soon….. 

 

February Half-Term  

20th - 24th February  

 

Inset Day - Closes to pupils  

Monday 27th February  

 

Parents Evening 

13th & 14th March 

 

Year 2 Forest School Parent   

Engagement  

Thursday 16 March  Lli +PP 

 

Easter Break  

3rd - 14th April  

 

Closed for Voting - 4th May 

 

Closed for the Kings Coronation— 

Monday 8th May  

 

May Half-Term  

29th May - 2nd June  

 

Inset Day  

Monday 5th June  

 

Last Day of School  

Friday 21st July  

 

For dates over the year please visit      

the website 

https://www.kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk

/calendar/ 

 

17th February 2023  Part of the   

Visit our Twitter page for more pictures of this week’s events @KingsfieldSch 

Also follow us on Facebook @kingsfieldfirstschool 

            World Book Day  

World Book Day takes place on Thursday 2nd March, children can ei-
ther dress as their favourite character or wear non-uniform. We ask that 
in return you kindly donate child’s story book that you no longer use. 
With these books we would like to develop our reading boxes to support 
and promote the love of reading. 

 

Parent Volunteers 

We would also love it if we could get some Parent volunteers to come in on the day 
dressed up as a character to read to our children, if you are available please let us know.  

If you would like to be a secret reader throughout the year please let us know.  

CLUB INFORMATION  

Thank you for signing up to the different 

clubs for next half term.    

If you have signed up for Running Club on 

Thursdays, you may wear your PE kit to 

school so you are ready to run at 12pm!    

Please note that as it is World Book Day on 

the first Thursday (2nd March) the running 

club will be rescheduled to Friday 3rd for 

this week only, thanks.   

REMINDER 

Monday 27th February is an INSET Day. We hope you all have a     
fabulous Half –Term and we look forward to seeing you on  

Tuesday 28th February!  

Thank you to our PTFA for   

organising the                 

Valentines Disco, will all had so 

Much fun! 

 

 

Our next PTFA     

meeting will take place 

on Tuesday 28th          

February at 2:30pm. 

Picture News 
 

An interesting discussion this week 

about how animals communicate and            

similarities 

between       

humans and        

animals.  



A huge WELL DONE to the following  children who were awarded 
a  golden ticket this week and chose a prize from the golden 

chest:-  

Eddie Deakin, Jay -Jay Holley, Jasmine Young, Madison Hanley, Bella 
Biddulph, Poppy Foster,  William Belfield  

House Points  

Mars -  499    Jupiter – 384 

Earth - 338   Saturn - 342 

 

This weeks winners are: MARS  

School Attendance last week was 95.7 % 

Class attendance was:- 

Busy Bees— 95.8%       Clever Caterpillars— 95% 

Terrific Tigers— 86.2%    Charming Cheetahs —  93.2% 

Learning Lions— 97.2%  Perfect Panthers— 97.1 % 

Wise Owls— 96.9%     Super Squirrels—  98.2%  Fantastic Foxes— 99 %   
 

Congratulations goes to:-  Fantastic Foxes  

 School target is 97.5 

 

Star of the Week  

Busy Bees - Harper Williams  

Clever Caterpillars - Daisy Worth 

Charming Cheetahs - Olivia Peake  

Terrific Tigers– Bella Dorsett 

Perfect Panthers - Ryan Antrobus  

Learning Lions - Frankie Aspey  

Wise Owls - Archie Allen 

Super Squirrels - Dougie Ribbons  

Fantastic Foxes– Noah Tisor 

Awesome Award 

Busy Bees - Baylee Ribbans 

Clever Caterpillars -  Molly-Mai Higgs 

Charming Cheetahs - Imogen Cliff 

Terrific Tigers -  Bertie-Ray Cannon 

Perfect Panthers - Bella Biddulph  

Learning Lions - Alfie Bunting  

Wise Owls -  Lochlan Chaddock  

Super Squirrels - Zayne Porter  

Fantastic Foxes-Louis Pejic  

Thoughtful Friend 

Busy Bees - Fletcher Williamson 

Clever Caterpillars -  Aidan Chapman 

Charming Cheetahs -  Aubree Ansell 

Terrific Tigers - George Deakin 

Perfect Panthers - Jay-Jay Holley 

Learning Lions - Charlotte Martin   

Wise Owls -  Bailey Hand 

Super Squirrels - Miley Atkinson  

Fantastic Foxes–  Anneliese Roberts  

  Faith in Focus– 

Early Years  
Early Years had a very Special Visitor this week!    

 

Chrissi from St Lawrence’s Church came 
to talk to us about Noah’s  

Ark as part of Faith in Focus week.   
 

We listened to the story, made our own ark 
by acting it out and sang a song about a 

rainbow. We loved it!   

Mental Health 

Champions  

Our KS2 Mental 

Health Champions 

had a fantastic   

training session with 

Sarah Huggins this 

week. We were so 

proud of their caring 

mature attitude and 

their enthusiasm to 

help our Kingsfield 

Family. Look out for 

our new ideas soon!  

2nd March  Parents Evening 

Coming soon, on     

Monday 13th &     

Tuesday 14th March. 

 

Parents will book     

appointments via     

Arbor, so I urge you to 

sign up if you haven’t 

already. 

 

We will text to indicate 

when the booking      

system goes live. 



Firstly, many thanks to the parents and carers who took the time to respond to the recent sur-
vey about PSHE. There were 42 responses from parents and carers across the school. We 
were delighted to see there is lots of interest in this very important aspect of the curriculum 
which underpins so much of school life. Questions raised by parents included ‘What topics 

are taught in PSHE in school?’ and ‘How often do lessons happen?’. PSHE lessons are time-
tabled in every class alongside class assemblies and a whole school assembly dedicated to 

PSHE every fortnight led by Mrs Tomlinson, our PSHE lead. It can also be seen in Circle time 
sessions, debates and class discussions in all areas of the curriculum as the children learn 

and grow together.  

 

Parents also asked about the content of lessons. PSHE is part of every-
day life at school- in the way we care and show respect to each other, the 
way we help and support each other and the way we develop as a good 
citizen. PSHE provides children with both the knowledge and skills to 
manage their lives, stay safe, make the right decisions and thrive as indi-
viduals and members of society. It provides children with opportunities to 
develop skills and qualities such as resilience, leadership, communica-
tion, empathy and perseverance.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are excited to say we have recently purchased the scheme 3D PSHE to support our cur-
riculum and enhance lessons with a range of resources. This scheme runs along the same 

themes as the Governments 2020 guidelines. Please see https://
www.dimensionscurriculum.co.uk/product/3d-pshe-whole-school-primary-programme-2020/ 

 
As a Multi Academy Trust (MAT), PSHE leaders have studied this scheme and adapted our 

progression documents using this, which can be found at  https://
www.kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk/phsre/ under each year group. We continue to teach the same 
range of themes but the scheme enables teachers and children to access a greater range of 

resources to make lessons fun and interesting. 
 

I hope this has answered some of your questions. Please email r.tomlinson@cflptrust.co.uk if 
we can further support you in this subject area. Thanks again for all of your continued support 

which makes Kingsfield a happy, caring place to learn together. 

https://www.dimensionscurriculum.co.uk/product/3d-pshe-whole-school-primary-programme-2020/
https://www.dimensionscurriculum.co.uk/product/3d-pshe-whole-school-primary-programme-2020/
https://www.kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk/phsre/
https://www.kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk/phsre/
mailto:r.tomlinson@cflptrust.co.uk




Safeguarding  
Thank you to everyone who has logged onto the Arbor Parent portal, 97% of you have now signed up. It 

is so important that we have the correct and most up to date information for you and your children. If you 
have moved address, changed mobile number or have any medical information changes you can now  

update this on Arbor.  

 

Those of you who have not yet logged in please can I ask that you do so. You will have been sent an email 
that will take you through the steps to set up your account.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sukis Café- Biddulph  

Kids Eat Half Price 18.02.2023-26.02.2023 

Meals-Sausage, Chips and Beans/Peas  

Nuggets, Chips and Beans/Peas 

Fishfingers, Chips and beans/Peas  

Lunch Boxes are also half price Any sandwich with 

crisps, cookie and a drink.  

IMPORTANT—Parents Evening will be coming soon and booking  

these appointments will be through using Arbor, I therefore urge 

you to sign up, if  you haven not already. 

Chris and Mick’s Butchers Biddulph  

Half Term Special 

Kids Lunch Bags £1 only  

Sandwich, drink, sausage roll and a bag of 

biscuits  

 


